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Ella Foley Gannon     Scott Blaising 

MORGAN LEWIS     BRAUN BLAISING MCLAUGHLIN & SMITH 

Direct Phone: +1.415.393.2572   Direct Phone: +1.916.682.9702 

Direct Fax: +1.415.262.9251    Direct Fax: +1.916.563.8855 

ella.gannon@morganlewis.com   blaising@braunlegal.com 

 

Via Electronic Mail 

 

April 16, 2015 

 

Robert Ogelsby     Christine Stora 

Executive Director     Compliance Office Manager 

California Energy Commission   California Energy Commission 

1516 9th Street     1516 9th Street 

Sacramento, CA  95814    Sacramento, CA  95814 

 

Re: Closing Date - Transfer of Ownership and Compliance Responsibilities 

 Malaga Power Plant - Dockets 03-SPPE-02, 03-SPPE-2C 

 

Dear Mr. Ogelsby and Ms. Stora: 

 

In our letter to you, dated January 30, 2015, we stated that the Kings River Conservation District had 

entered into a contract to sell the Malaga Power Plant (previously known as the Kings River 

Conservation District Peaker Plant) (“Facility”) to Malaga Power, LLC (“Malaga Power”).  We also 

stated that, upon completion of the sale, Malaga Power would assume responsibility for all aspects of the 

Facility’s operation, including compliance with the Conditions of Exemption adopted by the Energy 

Commission as Appendix B to the Energy Commission’s “Small Power Plant Exemption Decision” 

approved on May 4, 2004 in Docket No. 03-SPPE-02.  

 

In your letter to us, dated March 10, 2015, you acknowledged that, upon closing, Malaga Power would 

assume responsibility for all aspects of the Facility’s operation.  You also stated that, while the Facility 

has been exempted from the jurisdiction of the Energy Commission, your staff would note the change in 

ownership and operational control, upon closing. 

 

The purpose of this letter is to provide notice that closing for the Facility occurred yesterday, April 15, 

2015.  As such, as of April 15, 2015, Malaga Power acquired the Facility and assumed responsibility for 

all aspects of the Facility’s operation, including compliance with the Conditions of Exemption.  

Accordingly, we ask that you note the change in ownership and operational control.          

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

 

Ella Foley Gannon 

Attorney for Malaga Power, LLC 

 

 
Scott Blaising 

Attorney for Kings River Conservation District 

 

cc:  Docket 03-SPPE-02, Docket 03-SPPE-2C 

 Hilarie Anderson 
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